
 

LETTER FROM THE EDITOR-IN-CHIEF 

 

My Dear Colleagues and Friends: 

 

I am delighted to bring you the Spring 2023 Issue of the 

JOURNAL OF SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT IN 

AFRICA (JSDA). This Issue contains papers from East 

and West African countries, and they address matters of 

sustainable development and sustainability that have 

implications for other parts of Africa. The United 

Nations efforts to further debates, discussions and assist 

countries to operationalize the SUSTAINABLE 

DEVELOPMENT GOALS (SDGs) have been quite 

helpful in recent times. 

 

The papers in this Issue have considered many of the 

ideas about sustainable development put forward by 

supranational organizations and other research findings 

on sustainable development and sustainability. The 

authors of the articles have expanded the reader’s 

knowledge about the circumstances surrounding 

sustainable development concerns in their areas of 

study. 

 

We will continue our efforts in providing the platform 

for the viewpoints and contributions of African scholars 

and other scholars who are interested advancing the 

discussions and research on sustainable development in 

Africa.  

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Sincerely 

 

Valentine Udoh James, CEI, CAQS 

Professor of Environmental Management, Planning and Policy 

Pennsylvania Western University, Clarion 
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